

Minutes from Steering Group Meeting                                                                                      9/2/25 6pm
Attendees: Alison, Carol, Chris, Holly, Karen, Sheila, Theresa, Annie, Ian
Apologies: Kate

Review Last SG Meeting 17/11/24:
· All actions were carried out. 

1. Choir Meal out Wednesday 19th February (AY/CC):
· Alison: 26 have signed up, 24 have given meal preferences. Will email the pub on Monday.
· Sheila to email Liz & Catherine.
· Alison to work out the service charge.
 
2. Updating of Protocols:
     i Safeguarding
     ii Diversity & Inclusion    Protocol
· A request was made for members of the SG to review the choir's safeguarding policy as it is due to be reviewed. Carol raised concerns about one of the choir’s member as a vulnerable person. It was thought that this concern was better suited under Diversity and Inclusion rather than a safeguarding issue. 
· Making Music has suitable policies. Holly offered to look at the Making Music Equity & Diversity policy with a view to amending it to suit the choir as well as MM Safeguarding Policy. 
She would then circulate if needed.
3.  Postponed until Ian joins   later.
4. Choir Engagements 2025:
1. Mayor's Gala Dinner: 
· Saturday 15th March @ 7pm The Church Restaurant, Bridge Street, Northampton. Now cancelled.
· General dissatisfaction from the Choir’s perspective in the way this was handled by the Events Manager. 

2. Hanslope Village Hall Spring Fair: Sunday 6th April: 
· SG felt this to be positive and fun, something to aim for. Only problem: lack of space.
· It was discussed that perhaps we could combine this event with a performance afterwards at a Care Home. Suggested Merryfield Care Home, Wootton as a possibility.
· General agreement with this idea. Liaison with Pat. More information to follow. 
6.35 Ian present
· Ian confirmed his availability for 6th April but also pointed out the problem of space.
· Karen suggested a marquee – Carol agreed to try and organise.
· In answer to Ian, Theresa confirmed that Merryfield Care Home has a large lounge for performances.

3. Milton Keynes Festival: Saturday 12th July: 
· Ian: the audience builds up as choirs arrive so it might be worth asking Craig for a later time.
· Theresa to follow this up.

4. Tea time Concert Hanslope Church:May/June: 
· Shelia has been approached by the church  proceeds to be divided 50/50.
· Previous feedback from Choir not good – toilets inadequate, space cramped and so on.
· It was felt that if the venue wasn't appropriate for the choir we shouldn’t be doing it.
· Shelia to thank the church for considering us but to politely decline.
· Ian suggested it is lovely to do something with the community. Karen offered to approach Hartwell Community Centre about their summer fair.
· General agreement for this with the proviso that the Choir is given plenty of notice.

 3. Post Christmas Concert Review:
What went well?
· The accompanist, the ‘extra’ performers, the raffle, the audience response, the full house, individuals introducing the songs, the Choir getting better.
What didn't go so well? 
· Lack of bar [which meant long tea/coffee queues and a longer than anticipated break], lack of microphone – difficulties of hearing all sections and speakers. 
· No alcohol, audience were cramped, the stage was a potential safety issue and unsatisfactory in terms of viewing.
· Ian had worried that the programme might be too short and so had included 13 songs, but actually the ‘extras’ had taken more time than he had anticipated.
What could we do better? 
· Ian to plan for fewer songs [10?] to give opportunity to work further on quality, to keep in mind the ‘extras’.
· Getting an emergency contact number proved difficult.
· Ian suggested that a rounded space makes hearing and seating easier, three lines would be necessary in that case and also the need to be height conscious.
· Choices were discussed. Change venue to somewhere larger [NB we were sold out], have two performances on two nights, partnership with schools, to stay with Hartwell CC. 
· Alison pointed out that the Choir has a lot of history with the HCC, going right back to the beginning.
· Discussion: other venues are expensive, complicated, too removed.
· Ian suggested that two performances on the same day could be the answer, afternoon and evening, preferably at the weekend – Sunday being a good day.
· There was general agreement to this proposal.
· Theresa asked Ian if we could have the songs earlier, to start them in September.
· Ian added pieces late due to worry about the length of the concert – there is a need to balance levels of difficulty with the need to know the music.
· Ian felt the Choir was learning more quickly and singing well – this bodes well for the future.

6. Membership Numbers:  
· We now have 48 members on the books now, with the possibility of Roe and Diane returning in the future.
· 18 Sopranos
· 18 Altos
· 5 Tenors
· 5 Basses
· How can we attract more men?
· Chris commented there are not enough in the Tenor section and he finds it difficult to hear others. 
· General discussion of the problem – Annie suggested Bring Your Husband/Partner to Choir; Ian suggested a pub singalong and invite men along – venue and songs might attract  numbers.
· Should we close membership to Sopranos and Altos was discussed. 
· Debate about the appropriateness of this as a Community Choir – vote decided against 7:2
· Theresa: what about getting Altos to try the Tenor section?
· Ian thought this a good idea – put out a general invite to come and sit in this section?
· Sheila suggested putting this idea on Whatsapp to see response.

7. Future Steering Group Meetings 2025: 4th May, 13th July, 12th October, 16th November .  Can Ian attend? 
· 4th May: yes.

AOB
1]
· Theresa asked Ian how much he had spent from his £300 termly music budget. Ian: £140.
· Ian explained the duration and difficulties of researching material, finding songs that fit the sections, arranging songs, making learning tracks.  One choir he knows of has a team of eight doing these tasks.
· Chris emphasised the need for practice tracks.


2]
· Ian requested a review of his fee.
· He put forward that his costs are rising and that many of his hours go in researching and putting songs together [see point above]; his job has grown: sectionals, the flashmob, editing songs, recordings etc, etc. 
· Other choirs use the Teachers National Scale as a guideline. For 2025 they have been awarded a 5.5% uplift. 
· It was suggested that this suggestion was written into Ian’s contract.
· SG agreed with this.
3]
· Ian: MK Community Choir didn’t have a Christmas Concert in 2024 – could we approach Craig to sing at the Ridgeway with them – perhaps 3 / 4  different entities?
· Theresa asked if we would be sharing costs.
· Alison asked if this would be instead of our normal Christmas Concert, Ian answered no, as well as.
· The SG agreed in principle but require more details. Ian to speak to Craig to sound out possibilities.
4]
· Sheila asked if the book stall should go ahead or wait. It was thought that we should wait until we have a specific project to focus on. 
5]
· Sheila asked if SG members should wear a different colour name badge to identify who we were. This was thought to be a good idea as it would help identify SGMs to the choir members. 

6]
· Karen: adding DOB to the registration form seemed to have caused more difficulties than anticipated.
· Asked if anyone hears of ‘special birthdays’ please let her know.
· Kate agreed to add DOB [optional] on future registration forms.

Meeting ended 8pm
Date of next SGM: Sunday 4th May

